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FROM THE COMMANDER:
Dear Wings Families,

  As a write this, the Country Music Marathon is happening in Nashville.  MAJ Tom Smedley’s wife, Amy is out running right now.  The 101st Division hosted a sister event here in Iraq and some of our Pathfinders were able to participate. It’s always a good thing when we can feel a connection to home.

  Speaking of home, we’re officially halfway through the deployment. That means halfway home to you! It’s hard to believe it’s been six months already. I know some of you are groaning and thinking it has felt longer then six months.  Some days it does. Thank you for all of the support to your Soldiers and the entire battalion.  We could not do it without you.  We all just need to hang tight for the home stretch!  Many of you are “Walking to Iraq.”  Enjoy the “Halfway to Iraq Celebration” May 6. We are all excited to be halfway back!

  The battalion continues to achieve new milestones everyday.  We’re currently over 14,000 hours flown, 1.2 million gallons of JP8 fuel pumped and most importantly, over 77,000 passengers flown.  What’s even more amazing is that your Soldiers make it look easy. This amazing pace has become routine for them.

  While the numbers are very impressive, I am also concerned.  We are very good at what we do and very comfortable with our area of operation, which makes us vulnerable to little mistakes.  Please, as you email, telephone and continue to communicate with your loved ones remind them to stay safe and stay focused on the mission until we’re back  home to Fort Campbell. I want to bring this entire dream team home safely.

  I would be remiss if I didn’t thank the Rear Detachment for all the great things they do everyday…from preparing new Wings Soldiers and families for deployment to improving the battalion area for our redeployment. I especially need to thank CPT Mike Clark for his duty as the Easter Bunny at the Battalion Egg-stravaganza! Thank you as well to our many FRG volunteers that make our focus forward easy.  I hope you all had a great Easter and got your taxes done in time…there should be a little extra jingle in your bank account…one deployment benefit!

W06

LTC Tony Fish



Dear Hawk Family,
  April ushers in a wave of change for HHC as I say goodbye and move on to command the A Co Comancheros and leave the Hawks in the capable hands of CPT Steve Albright.  I can’t compliment the Soldiers of this company enough on the tremendous job they’ve done on this deployment.  From the preparation and train-up at Ft Campbell and the Joint Readiness Training Center at Fort Polk, LA, through the reception and staging at Camp Buehring in Kuwait, to the integration and accomplishment of our combat mission across the Iraq theater of operations this company has held together Task Force Wings of the Eagle.  Your Hawk Soldiers have contributed directly to mission accomplishment and to the welfare of over 450 Soldiers in Task Force Wings.  Recognition of the work done by the Soldiers in the headquarters company is rare, I hope you take the time to let your Soldier know you appreciate their contribution as I do.  It has truly been an honor to serve alongside 1SG Benny Stephens, CPT Jeff Stone and the many other officers, NCOs and Soldiers in HHC.  I wish for them safety and success as we finish out the deployment and return home in the coming months. 

  Congratulations to SSG Ken Robertson and SGT William Wilson who flew to Baghdad to reenlist in the Green Zone at Saddam’s Crossed Sabers Monument.   Congratulations also to SGT Tashi Namgyal, SPC Troy Shepherd, SPC Rovemar Edwards and SPC Tanisha Perkins for reenlisting.  We honor and thank these Soldiers for extending their commitment to serve their country.  Congratulations also to SGT Washburn, SPC Scott and PFC Ryans on their recent promotions.

  I’d like to say one last time as Hawk 06 how much we appreciate the support you, our family and friends, provide.  Thank you for caring so much for your Soldiers – thank you for your faithfulness and encouragement! 

God bless and be safe on the home front.  

CPT John Wilson “Hawk 06”
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1SG Benny Stephens “Hawk 07”
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1SG Benny Stephens, CPT John Wilson, LTC Tony Fish and CPT Steve Albright – Passing the Guidon
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CPT Matt Magennis and SGT Tashi Namgyal
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LTC Tony Fish and SGT William Wilson
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CPT Jeff Stone and SSG Ken Robertson shake hands after SSG Rob’s reenlistment
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Hawk Organizational Day – Softball and Steaks!
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SGT Kim Flemmings and CPT Jeff Stone enroute to Baghdad
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Crossed Sabers, Green Zone, Baghdad
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SGT Sean Washburn gets the promotion treatment from SFC Garry Riley
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SPC Scott’s promotion in front of HHC
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PFC Ryans Promotion in front of HH


  I hope this new letter finds you all well. April brought us some wild weather and a diverse mission set.  15 April marked six months since we left Ft. Campbell, it passed just like the other 179 days before it.  The temperatures are moving towards the triple digits, with no relief in sight.  This month we received a new warrant 

officer, WO1 Scott Thomas.  This new arrival enabled WO1 Justin Mix to be promoted to SWAC (Supreme WOJ 

Allied Commander). No longer does he take the brunt of the jokes for being the junior officer in the company.  Mr. Thomas has taken his fridge filling duties head- on, ensuring that all drinks are organized by type and color.  In other news, CW2 Michael Wick earned Pilot in Command status this month.  A milestone in his aviation career.           
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Our newest PIC, CW2 Michael Wick. “Hey guys, what’s this word?”
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“The Comancheros are the greatest helicopter company in the world!” –Condoleezza Rice
  In addition to the rising temperatures, new arrivals, and dust storms A Company has completed some interesting missions.  Earlier this month we flew Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice when she came on her “surprise” visit to Baghdad.  Later in the month the Comancheros led a successful mult-ship air assault mission. Still another mission brought us high into the mountains of Iraq.  If you look closely, you’ll see snow. 
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The mountains of Iraq from the gunner’s window.
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I mentioned camaraderie was high…
  The Comancheros continue to maintain a high level of motivation, and camaraderie is at an all time high.  It’s an honor to lead guys that continue to push on when they have been away from home for six months, endured blowing dust and sand, extreme temperatures, and countless other obstacles that would have caused an ordinary person to quit long ago. To the friends and family eagerly awaiting our return, we thank you for your continued support.  The good news is we’re on the downhill slide and will be home before you know it.
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CW2 Anderson enjoys a (fake) cold one at Bingo night.
Sincerely,
CPT Brian K. Ward

1SG Migelangelo Salinas

“Shoot ‘em in the Face” 
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Dear Friends and Family of the Kingsmen,

   Happy Easter!  Again, we miss you all very much and look forward to being back home to enjoy these holidays together.  We received the Easter Blanket filled with your thoughts and messages of love.  Thank you for always keeping us so dear to your hearts and minds, it means more to us than you’ll ever know!  The time here has flown by, literally.  Last week, we surpassed the halfway mark of the deployment!  A day which many of us thought would never arrive, but it has!  We are now on the downhill slope toward being home with our families and friends.  

    On March 20th, we held a Remembrance Ceremony to honor four brave Kingsmen from the Vietnam War.   These four men selflessly and courageously flew into a landing zone that was known to be overrun with enemy soldiers in an effort to rescue their stranded comrades.  They made the ultimate sacrifice and their aircraft was shot down that day, March 20, 1971.  After being classified as MIA for 35 years, they have been discovered this year and will be returning home to their final resting place.  The Kingsmen of today will never forget those who have gone before us and hope to continue the strong traditions of this Company.  These four young men were the ultimate personification of  Opera Non Verba.  I see the same dedication and selflessness in all of your Soldiers as they continue to uphold the traditions of Bravo company and strive to make this company the best it can be.  Each day that passes, the hardest tasks are always completed to the highest standard.  They never cease to amaze me with their determination and hard work, yet all the while never losing their positive attitude.  I am truly proud to be their commander! 

   The days are becoming longer and the temperatures are starting to rise.  Just as it felt that someone turned off the heater last fall, that same someone has turned it back on.  We are starting to see temperatures in the 100’s and we know it will only become warmer from here.  With the higher temperatures and the longer day comes a higher likelihood of a very tired Soldier!  Please remember this when you speak to your family member and continue to give them your utmost patience and support through these hot and tiring months. 

   The last few weeks have seen SPC Caleb Pearl and SPC Aaron Crocker attain a level of high proficiency at their crew duties and earn their Readiness Level 1 status.  Congratulations to PFC Crocker and PFC Kyle Moody have been promoted to Specialist!  Last week also saw the promotion of WO1 Nedostup to Chief Warrant Officer 2, thus leaving the Kingsmen WO1’less!  

   As always, we are thinking of you and miss you very much.  Keep us in your thoughts and prayers; honor us by living in peace, and we will continue to serve with pride and distinction.   


Sincerely,                                                                                                 
CPT Mike “Jethro” Stull
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  This has been another great month in the wonderful country of Iraq. The rainy season is coming to an end and missions are starting to flow smoothly again. On the downside it is starting to heat up and it still has a long way to go. 
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   Many of Charlie Company’s personnel are starting to put a new piece of equipment to use. That is the cooling vest we can now wear in the aircraft. It is a vest we put on underneath our uniform that has a cooled non-toxic liquid in it that flows through the vest. Hopefully they are still working when the temperature rarely dips below 100 degrees during the day.

    The Blackwidows had several exciting things happen since the last newsletter. Formerly CPL Hancock is now SGT Hancock. We are sure he will continue to work hard as well as step up to the challenge of being an NCO.  PFC Blase also got his promotion to Specialist. He earned his promotion six months early due to his outstanding performance in Charlie Company. He now proudly walks around the company showing it off to everyone. After the promotion ceremony both Soldiers were doused with ice water to celebrate the occasion. Specialist Bown, Galyon, and Blase were all awarded the Army Achievement Medal for their stellar performance during the predeployment. Additionally, SPC Miller reenlisted for six years and received a nice tax free bonus.
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SPC Kerry Hall was recently selected for Warrant Officer Candidate School. The Blackwidow Warrant Officers have already been getting him ready for WOC School by having him greet them with the “word of the day”. Take care!

CPT Brian G. Wood, CDR

SFC Scott Brown, 1SG
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  The last month was relatively quiet for Delta Company as we are now in the full swing of deployment.  We sometimes experience a few surprises in maintenance, but for the most part our maintenance mission has become a smooth operation. The pace has picked up slightly as we are now supporting the battalion with air assault missions in addition to its usual general support mission sets. Everyone is glad that the deployment is halfway over and only six months away for returning home to our families and friends.  There is still, however, plenty of work and preparation to be done. In addition to our maintenance mission, we have an upcoming inspection and a change of command to prepare for. We are also beginning our initial planning for the redeployment home.  
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Chaplain Gramling had a great idea to help ease the tedium for many soldiers - he organized a "Duty Day with God" field trip down to Baghdad for interested personnel.  From Delta Company, Sudberry, Shea, Phillips, Castelleon, Maguire, Shorey and Laws all attended. They toured historic sites, visited palaces, and most importantly they enjoyed a dip in a luxurious pool once frequented by the deposed dictator.  They all had a wonderful time, and we thank Chaplain Gramling for his continued support.
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Specialist Smith re-enlisted by 1LT Erickson on 3 APR 06 -  needs of the Army - in a sunset ceremony on top of the HAS.  The Battalion Command and Command Sergeant Major were both in attendance, and the unexpected reenlistment of Specialist Smith warranted congratulations and thanks from all who know him – and a little sympathy. A quick scan of his bank account showed he picked up over 20K for the deal. 
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Later on, SPC Vowell likewise re-enlisted on top the HAS on Good Friday. He picked up a handy bonus as well and we appreciate him choosing to continue his service with 4th Battalion.

Sergeant Bridgeman finally finished painting the Desperado logo on the face of the HAS, next to the previous unit's logo.  Hopefully, units will continue this little tradition, and many soldiers will get to see the Desperado patch which has been left by the talented Sergeant Bridgeman.
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1LTs Wolcott and Granlund found a golf ball and had a game on the airfield, but managed to lose it within thirty minutes.  This typical display of sporting ability from the two resulted in great frustration for them, since they thought they finally had something to do.

There was a bitter-sweet goodbye as well, as Delta Company bid farewell to PFC Lynch, headed home and out of the Army.  We wish him well on his continued journeys, and hope that he will have fun wherever he goes.  SPC Oates, SPC Sudberry, SPC Shorey and PFC Cruz were promoted on 1 APR 06 and should enjoy their pay raises immensely.

And we thank the most important members of the Desperado team – the families – for their continued support.  We received the Easter banner and appreciate it a great deal!  Items such as that are a great boon to morale and help keep us going strong.  Thank you for being there!
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‘Til next month,

“Fix ‘em or Die!”

CPT Rachelle Hathaway
1SG David Paul
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Commander’s Corner
Dear FSC “Workhorse” families,

   Another furious month has passed us by.  The month of April has come and went even faster than the previous 5.  I hope the month has been a good one for all the Workhorse family members.  It has been another action packed one for all of us over here.  In addition to being busy with our day to day jobs, we took the time have a company softball tournament.  POL platoon was the clear champion, beating the maintenance platoon in the final game.  Congrats to them.  They have been the proud owners of the FSC Commander’s cup for the past month.  We also just took the time to recognize all of the Soldiers in the brigade who have reenlisted since we have been deployed.  A total of 303 have reenlisted so far, and the 303rd was none other than our own SPC Edmonds.  Congrats to him. 

     As always, I would like to extend thanks to all family members for your exceptional support.  I understand the great sacrifices you are all making, and I am very grateful that you allow your family members to focus on their jobs over here.  Our Soldiers are doing an incredible job, and you should be extremely proud of them.   

   Finally, I would like to extend congratulations to all the Soldiers who reenlisted and were promoted this month.  Each and every one was highly deserving, this company and the Army are very lucky to have you.  I would also like to extend a warm welcome to the newest member of the company.  PFC Aria Sandefur arrived to the company on the 12th of April.  She is a wheeled vehicle mechanic and will be working in the maintenance platoon.  We are glad to have her.  And finally, I would like to extend another warm welcome to the newest little members of the Workhorse family: Tea Poti was born to PFC Thomas and Lu Ann Poti on 24 March 06, and Garret Maverick Alcaria was born to 2LT Neil and Gina Alcaria on 04 April 2006. Congrats to all.    
First Sergeant’s Corner
  I want to congratulate all of our soldiers that earned their promotions and received their Good Conduct medals this month, well deserved.  As all the Work Horse soldiers continue with their daily missions we all have to keep in mind that the hot summer days are on the horizon. Each and every soldier needs to keep an eye on his/her battle buddies, stay hydrated and use sun screen.  We continue to send soldiers on leave, passes to Qatar are starting up this month as well. I want to thank all the Work Horse Families in the rear for your support. We are at the half way point, stay focused and stay safe.

  Congratulations to PFC Porter (MP, center)on his promotion to Specialist and PV2 Johnson (POL, left) on his promotion to PFC on April 1st. Congratulations also to SGT Shahid (POL, right) on his promotion to Staff Sergeant. Truly well deserved promotions.
Promotions and Awards
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Congratulations to PFC Gerbus  on his promotion to SPC on April 3rd.
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Congratulations to SGT Coulter (MP) and SPC Lane (POL) on receiving Good Conduct medals. We all appreciate your hard work and example.
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Re-enlistments
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SPC Gerbus (MP, right) reenlisted on 10 April in the Motor Pool. Thank you for your continued commitment!
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SPC Chambers (POL, left) reenlisted on 13 April at the POL shack. We look forward to serving with you for at least four more years!
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SGT Reed (HQ, right) reenlisted on 3 April. He chose to do it at his second home, the basketball court. He reenlisted for 5 more years. Thank you for your service!
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SPC Edmond (POL, left) reenlisted on 13 April. He was 159th Brigade’s 303rd reenlistment since we deployed. COL Colt conducted the ceremony.

Soldiers’ Corner

 A few Soldiers got the chance to head out from LSA Anaconda on a “Duty Day with God.” Their trips included the chance to tour a palace and swim. It was a nice chance for them to recuperate and see a little bit of Iraq.
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▪ FSC Workhorses
  This month we decided to have some friendly competition between the platoons. This took the form of a softball tournament. Trash talking went on non-stop for the days leading up to the games and everyone was definitely ready to prove their skills by the time the main event arrived. Here are some snapshots from the game, and a winning shot of the grand champions, POL, graciously accepting the “Commander’s Cup.”
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Respectfully,

Jason E. Ison

“Strong Families make Strong 
Soldiers!”
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Another month has come and gone already, and I hope that the time is going by as quickly for you as it is for us.  On April 7, the company surpassed the fourth month of being in Iraq, and on April 22, we will have been in theater for 5 months.  Since our departure in August, we have been gone 230 days (33 weeks) as of April 16.  Time is going by quickly and we are all looking forward to returning to our families and friends as soon as we can.  

While not thinking of home, we are busy flying missions and performing aircraft maintenance.  So far our aircrews have logged more than 5,800 flight hours and our aircraft have logged over 2,100 hours and we are only 1/3 of the way through this deployment.  The company had the opportunity to conduct a six-ship air assault operation recently in which we inserted and extracted over 100 Iraqi and American military forces to look for insurgents.  We followed this up with a four-ship air assault in mid-April.  Both of these operations were a success and the company learned some valuable skills in the process.  

My four-year old daughter Madeleine recently asked me if all of the other boys missed their families and if they knew they would miss them while they were gone.  I answered her and told her that yes, we all missed our families and we also knew that we would miss them when we joined and would have to leave.  She then asked me, then why did they join the Army?  That was a very good question for a four year old, and one that caught me off guard.  I think most of you reading this understand why we do what we do.  The reasons are much more than I could ever put into words or try to fit into this column.  Just know that it is the support we receive from home that keeps us going, to do the things we do and continue to serve.  So thank you all for that, and I can only hope that it continues.

Our Family Readiness Group met on March 25th in Frankfort to discuss different issues and meet with our higher Headquarters FRG, the 159th Aviation Brigade.  Our Brigade Commanders wife, Mrs. Nancy Colt and our Battalion Commanders wife, Mrs. Judy Fish along with Mrs. Rhonda Klinger were in attendance as well.

- The FRG members would like to do a "picture swap" via email.  Many of us have pictures of other families' soldiers that they would enjoy seeing.  We thought it would be good to designate a swap, so we can share our pictures with other family members.  If you have a picture of someone else's soldier, please consider emailing it to them this month.  If you do not have a current roster just ask Jo and she will email it to you.  The deadline for this first swap will be Friday, April 21st, which is the day before the next meeting.  (Maybe it will give us something fun to talk about!)  

- We would like to thank Nancy Colt, Judy Fish and Rhonda Klinger for traveling from Ft. Campbell in order to offer us some valuable training last month. Thanks so much for including us in all aspects of the Wings of the Eagle family.

The next two scheduled meetings will be on April 22nd and then again on May 20th at 6:00 pm at the Armory located on Boone National Guard Center in Frankfort. Everyone is welcome to attend.

If you have questions, comments or concerns you would like to share, feel free to contact Jo or the Commander.

  tjbaker66@insightbb.com
mark.brozak@us.army.mil
A big congratulation goes out to Porter and Angie Whitney for the recent birth of their daughter Anna Claire on April 7.  She weighed in at 6 lbs 14 oz and was 19 inches long.  Although she was a bit early, we were able to get Porter on a flight out of here to Kuwait and on into Lexington as quickly as we could.  Mother and daughter are doing well.  

Another member of the Renegade family has just joined us.  Scott and Mary Foster announce the birth of their son Hunter.  Scott is home on leave as this is being written.  We hope that all is going well with both families.  We will be sure to include pictures of the newborns in next month’s edition. 

[image: image49.jpg]



The Renegettes have combined walked a total of 1,906 miles on their journey to Iraq, and they keep on going.  Right now they are somewhere over the North Atlantic Ocean.  The goal is to walk 6,491 miles which is the distance from Frankfort to Balad before the company re-deploys back home.  

We want to thank American Air Filter in Louisville Kentucky for sending 15 boxes of items for our company (seen below).  We received Girl Scout cookies (lots of them), candy, treats, magazines, movies and the list goes on.  The company would like to give a sincere thank you to those that contributed so graciously.
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The Commander with a shipment of goods for the company.

Thanks also to Sue Jurin of the Neighborhood Learning Center, Plumstead, PA.  Sue and her class sent to the Battalion Chaplain, CPT Eric Gramling, a large box of pre-packaged candy, and knowing who to go to for the delivery of this, he came straight to our company.  So, we dutifully delivered all the candy to children literally all over Iraq.  Thanks again to Sue and her kids.
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The Battalion motor pool recently had a rodeo in which teams from each company participated in several events for points.  The winning team was from our company, B/2-147, consisting of SPC Jay Stevens and SGT Louis Simpson. 
Meet the Company
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1LT Todd Veach
Platoon Leader/Pilot

Wife: EX (
Children: Tyler and Brianne

Home: Louisville, KY

Age: 28

Occupation: Guard Bum

Company: 

Years in the Military: 7

What he misses most (besides his family):

The four B’s: bars, beers, bands, and babes.
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SSG Brad Grigsby
Crew Chief

Wife: Gina

Children: Ashleigh

Home: Frankfort, KY

Age: 34

Occupation: Helicopter Technician

Company: AASF

Years in the Military: 14

What he misses most (besides his family): His dogs and friends.
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CW2 Mark Thomas
Pilot

Wife: Tracey

Children: None

Home: Paris, KY

Age: 35

Occupation: State Trooper / Special Response Team

Company: Kentucky State Police

Years in the Military: 18.5

What he misses most (besides his family): Mowing the lawn  on Saturdays.  
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SGT Louis Simpson
Crew Chief

Wife:  Dana

Children: Whitney and David

Home: Lawrenceburg, KY

Age: 38

Occupation: Helicopter Mechanic

Company: AASF

Years in the Military: 14

What he misses most (besides his family): His pets, motorcycle and good food.
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SGT Ron Stafford
Crew Chief

Wife: Lost in the mail.

Children: Not that I know of

Home: Frankfort, KY

Age: 40

Occupation: Aircraft Electrician

Company: AASF

Years in the Military: 10

What he misses most (besides his family):That close circle………that he calls friends.

Our Aircraft
Although our crew members are the focus of our Newsletter column, we typically forget eight of our very important “members” of the company.  They all play an important role in our missions, are all highly regarded, well maintained and treated right.  
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Aircraft Tail Number: 26851

Nickname: Lola

Year of Manufacture: 2000

Current hours: 1,234.  The workhorse of our fleet.

Assigned CE: SGT Daryl Casey.  
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SGT Kurt Kaiser and Buzz preparing for a candy drop.

CPT Mark Brozak

Renegade 06 
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The month of April proved a more active month for the Pathfinders.  In addition to conducting Protective Services Detail for the Division Commander and Command Sergeant Major, the pathfinders took a more active role in the defense of Combat Operating Base Speicher.  We conducted a variety of operations including reconnaissance, surveillance, and sniper operations.  Perhaps the most rewarding operations we conducted, however, were those which were humanitarian in nature.  After filling our gun trucks with boxes of food, toys, personal hygiene items, and household goods, we set out to the local farms and villages to deliver our cargo.  The local Iraqis seemed uncertain and timid as we approached in our Humvees, but after some friendly smiles and broken Arabic, the locals cautiously approached us.   The Iraqi children’s eyes lit up with each item we gave them.  They ran from soldier to soldier posing for photos and pointing to their homes encouraging us to stay and visit.  One boy even brought his camel over for us to take pictures with.  The adults were also very grateful for the boxes of food and goods we provided them.  At nearly every stop the women invited us in for chai.  While we may not have escorted any VIPs or engaged any insurgents that day, it was a successful mission all the same.  
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CPT Mike Wiser
Ranger 06


Wings of the Eagle Friends, Family, and Soldiers,
Happy Easter!  Many of the families gathered at Judy Fish’s house for the battalion Easter Party.  There was a big cookout, Easter egg hunting, and the Easter Bunny even made an appearance.  A heartfelt thank you goes out to the Easter bunny as he was able to take time out of his busy schedule to come pose for pictures with the children of the battalion.

Another month has come and gone, and something unexpected happened this month.  We have had to briefly pause our public works projects in order to welcome new Soldiers into the battalion.  Over the last month we have received approximately 15 new Soldiers into the battalion.  They will get their families and affairs settled at Ft. Campbell and soon depart to join the battalion across  the pond to assume the mission in Iraq.

Good things are happening in the rear.  Some public works projects have finally been funded and work will soon begin.  The motorpool will be a whole new place when the battalion returns as will Sabre.  Public Works received a phone call the other day that there was some tornado damage to the hangar.  In fact, the “damage” is actually a construction company that is installing additional office space at the hangar.  

As always, if anyone needs anything feel free to contact myself or SFC Williamson.  

CPT Mike Clark  Rear 06

SFC JT Williamson Rear 07




Dear Wings Families,

            We are halfway!  I know that makes my heart beat faster…it’s time to start thinking about welcoming our soldiers home!  Many of our FRG Volunteers are very tired…rightfully so.  Please thank them when you get the opportunity.  

Our Rear Detachment, CPT Clark and his team have worked many family issues lately.  I would encourage folks to contact the unit when problems start to flare.  Unfortunately, too often the unit is notified when a situation has become HUGE.  We (the FRG and Rear D) can provide much more help earlier on in a crisis.  Of course, my prayer is that we won’t have any more big issues!  Let’s hope for smooth sailing until we are waving flags and cheering as the planes land!
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Thanks, CPT Clark!  Fab Bunny!
And thanks to all of you for all you do! Have an awesome month! 

                                        Judy Fish
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